
LIVING HERE
Back to School Safety
With school back in, we ask everyone to drive with caution in our hamlets, villages and school zones. Be prepared 
to stop for school buses and watch for school crossing guards.

2025 Budget Survey
We are starting to prepare the Township’s 2025 budget. The budget is more than just dollars and cents – it 
impacts you through the programs and services you receive and is one of the Township’s most important strategic 
documents, serving as a guide for everything we do. Please take a few minutes to complete our short online 
survey to share your input. Residents can take the survey at www.surveymonkey.com/r/SF2025Budget until 
Friday, October 4. 

Coats for Kids Campaign – Give the Gift of Warmth
South Frontenac Fire and Rescue are collecting donations of new or gently used winter coats, snowsuits, mittens, 
toques and scarves to ensure kids in need stay warm this winter. Donations can be dropped off every Tuesday 
evening at SFFR fire stations from 7-9 pm. If you would like to request a coat or snowsuit for your family, or know 
a family in need, please email sfcoatsforkids@outlook.com by September 30, 2024.

Careers with South Frontenac
Are you interested in working with the Township of South Frontenac? We offer a competitive wage, a 
comprehensive benefits package and a progressive and supportive professional development policy. We are 
hiring now for the following position:
-	 Finance Supervisor – Competition No. 24-28-CS
For more information and the full description of this position, please visit our website at southfrontenac.net/
careers.

TOWN HALL 
Town Hall Municipal Offices Have Temporarily Moved
We’re expanding our Town Hall in Sydenham at 4432 George Street and have moved into temporary office space. 
The Town Hall and Council Chambers will be inaccessible during the expansion. Here’s how to find us and access 
services: 
•	 The main Reception and Treasury department have relocated to the Sydenham Library Community Room at 

4412 Wheatley St. 
•	 The Building and Planning reception have relocated to the Storrington Centre administrative offices at 3910 

Battersea Rd. The Storrington Centre will still be available for community groups to book.
•	 There is no impact to the Township’s Public Services department located at 2490 Keeley Rd. 
•	 Council and Committee meetings will relocate to the Storrington Centre starting in September.
The Sydenham Branch of Kingston Frontenac Public Library will remain open on its regular days and times of the 
week. See the special ad in this week’s Frontenac News or the “We’re moving” page on our website for specific 
contact information for teams, individuals and services.

Final Tax Installments Due September 27, 2024
Final taxes are due September 27. Payments can be made in person at 4412 Wheatley St., by email, at your bank, 
credit card, via online or telephone banking (search for South Frontenac in the payee list) or by pre-authorized 
payment. You can find your roll number at the top left corner of your tax bill. For more information, email taxes@
southfrontenac.net or call 613-376-3027.

Upcoming Meetings
Here is a list of upcoming meetings:                                                     
•	 September 12 - Committee of Adjustment – 7 pm
•	 September 26 – Lake Ecosystem Advisory Committee Meeting – 6 pm – 8 pm
•	 October 1 – Council Meeting – 7 pm
Public meetings take place in person or on Zoom (computer and telephone) and streamed live on our Facebook 
page /SouthFrontenacTwp. Go to the Events Calendar on our website for the link to register. 

THINGS TO DO
Open Farm Days 
Municipalities across Frontenac County and the City of Kingston have declared Open Farm Days from August 16 to 
September 30. Six weeks of public events and experiences are scheduled. 
Activities include beekeeping, exploring flower fields, apple picking, Oktoberfest celebrations, culinary 
experiences that feature locally produced foods, and more. There are five farmers markets each week and the 
region plays host to three plowing matches: the Canadian Plowing Match, Wolfe Island Plowing Match, and 
Frontenac County Plowing Match.  More information: OpenFarmsDays.ca

Skating Fun for the Whole Family at Frontenac Community 
Arena!
Opening Night Event
Friday, September 13, 6-8 pm, Free skating
Public Skating 
2024 Season begins Wednesday, September 18 
Sundays: 12 - 1:20 pm 
Cost: $3/per person       Equipment: CSA Approved Helmet with screen is recommended
Wednesdays: 9:00 am - 10:30 am (Parents with strollers welcome)
Cost: $3/per person 
Equipment:
•	 CSA Approved Helmet with screen is recommended for both Parent/Guardian and child
•	 Child must be properly secured in stroller in accordance with manufacturer’s instructions
•	 Stroller wheels must be cleaned and free of debris prior to being placed on the ice surface
Note: Public Skating may be cancelled on occasion due to Tournament schedules or Public Holidays. Please call in 
advance to confirm.

25 Things to Do in South Frontenac – Fall Edition
The Fall edition of 25 Things to Do in South Frontenac is now out. Look for a copy in local retailers or view the 
online version at southfrontenac.net/25-things-to-do.

NEWS AND PUBLIC NOTICES
Public Notices
Notice of Public Meeting on Closure of the Unopened Road Allowance: Tuesday, October 1, 2024, at 7:00 
pm. The Township proposes to pass a by-law to stop up, close and transfer ownership of one portion of unopened 
road allowance. 
	 File No.: RC-24-04 

Address: 1185 Narrows Lane (benefitting lands) 
Road Allowance between Concession 11 and Concession 12; Loughborough; Part Lot 22, Concession 11 
Loughborough. 
Applicant: Nancy Holmes (Agent: Wilson Law Partners)

Notice of Public Meeting on Proposed Fees related to draft By-law 2024-XX - Unopened Road Allowance 
Policy: The Township of South Frontenac will host a public meeting on October 1, 2024, at 7:00 pm regarding 
proposed By-law 2024-XX - Unopened Road Allowance Policy to present the proposed Unopened Road Allowance 
Fees Schedule. 
Members of the public may review the agenda and register to participate in the meetings via Zoom at https://
calendar.southfrontenac.net/default/Detail/2024-10-01-1900-Council-Meeting. In-person attendance shall 
be at the Storrington Centre, 3910 Battersea Road. Residents may contact the Clerk, James Thompson at 
jthompson@southfrontenac.net or by phone at 613-376-3027, for more information. Any written comments 
should be submitted to the Clerk by October 1, 2024, at 10:30 am.
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